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The Permanent Mission of Peru to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the General Secretariat of the Organization – Department of International Law – and is pleased to remit, by the deadline agreed upon by the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs at its meeting of October 2, 2008, the Peruvian delegation’s comments on the following documents:

· Special Meeting on current topics in International Humanitarian Law (CP/CAJP-2655/08). Of the optional topics proposed, the Delegation of Peru expresses its preference for discussion of items 7) “Customary International Humanitarian Law”; 8) “Serious Violations of International Humanitarian Law and War Crimes”; and 9) “Conditions of Detention and Penitentiary Reform”;

· Third Course on International Humanitarian Law (CP/CAJP-2656/08). The Course should include an introduction to International Humanitarian Law that would be complemented by the two specific topics included in the curriculum.  The subject of “Private/Military Security Companies” is of particular interest to Peru, since many Peruvians have worked or are currently working abroad in companies of that kind. The emphasis could be on improving international legislation and on proposals that help design national rules and regulations on the subject, given that many countries in the region lack them.

· Working Meeting on the International Criminal Court (CP/CAJP-2657/08).  This permanent mission agrees with the draft agenda for this meeting. The appropriate measures that States should adopt in order to cooperate with the ICC is particularly interesting given that Peru has participated actively in matters relating to the ICC since the negotiation of the Rome Statute that established it.  Within its possibilities, Peru has been actively collaborating with the Court and is currently working to bring domestic legislation into line with that international instrument.

To the Honorable


General Secretariat of the


Organization of American States


- Department of International Law -


Washington, D.C.

· Annual Meeting on the Implementation of the Inter-American Program for the Promotion and Protection of the Human Rights of Migrants, including Migrant Workers and Their Families (CP/CAJP-2659/08). The delegation of Peru would be in favor of bringing this meeting forward, preferably even to some time before the end of this year.
· Special Meeting on Access to Public Information (CP/CAJP-2658/08). The draft program could turn out to be rather long if specific segments are devoted to address the topic from three angles:  juridical, human rights, and democracy and governance aspects.  For that reason, it could be shortened in order to emphasize the relation between, on the one hand, access to public information in the hands of the State and, on the other, citizen participation, transparency in government activities, probity, and government accountability for its handling of public affairs.
The Permanent Mission of Peru to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the General Secretariat of the Organization – Department of International Law – renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., October 10, 2008
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